
31/10/2020 

MR Joni Joni Taylor 
37 / 4 Karla ave ST 
Terrigal NSW 2260 
JONI.TAYLOR@det.nsw.edu.au 

RE: DA2020/1233 - 68 - 90 Evans Street FRESHWATER NSW 2096

We are devastated to hear of the proposed development of a bowling green at our parents 
retirement home. This has caused significant stress and worry, not only to our parents, but to 
numerous other elderly residents. The noise is only one issue of many. These vulnerable 
members of our community are concerned for their safety as many members of the public will 
be accessing their quiet and protected sanctuary. The introduction of a bar could result in 
disorderly and noisy behaviour. The proposed site is currently an area where residents 
socialise regularly to access fresh sea air, conversation, community events. This proposal is 
totally inappropriate and completely opposed by many. We urge consideration to protect our 
elderly parents and fellow residents. 
Yours sincerely 
Jeff and Joni Taylor 
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